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Eastampton Township News is generally published on a monthly basis to 

provide residents with pertinent information and reminders related to 

Eastampton Township and the surrounding area.  The Township views this as 

another important means of keeping residents informed about our community. 

 

 

Did you know? The first Father's Day was celebrated on June 19, 1910 in 

Spokane, Washington.  Sonora Smart Dodd decided to petition for a holiday 

designated for her father, William Jackson Smart, as she sat in church listening to 

a Mother's Day sermon.  Dodd’s mother had died in childbirth and Smart had taken 

the responsibility of singlehandedly raising her and his other five children.  

Father’s Day is Sunday, June 16. 

 

Eastampton Township Hosted Memorial Day Ceremony.  Mayor Anthony 

Zeno and Township Council hosted a Memorial Day Ceremony on Friday, May 24, 

2019 at Veterans Park in front of the Manor House. Coordinated by the Township’s 

Veteran’s and Military Advisory Committee, the ceremony featured speeches from 

Mayor Anthony Zeno and VMAAC committee member Frank Dunaway, and there 

were laying of wreaths to commemorate the men and women who died while serving 

our country.  Music was performed by the Eastampton Community School 

Woodwind Instrumental.  Much appreciation to the Eastampton Community School 

student performers and Mrs. Smith for their wonderful music accompaniment!  

 



 
 

 

 



 Township Council Meetings are on Monday, June 10 and 

June 24 at 7:00 pm. Come out and meet your Mayor and Council members. Land 

Use Planning Board Meeting is Wednesday, June 19, 2019 at 7:30 pm. 

Eastampton business owners of 537 Subs Subs Saed and Raquel Issa accepting 

their Proclamation from Mayor Anthony Zeno and Township Council Members on 

May 28, 2019.  Congratulations Saed and Raquel, and thank you for your continual 

and generous contributions to Eastampton Township! 

 

(Left to right: Council Member Dominic Santillo, Council Member Robert Apgar, 537 Subs 

business owners Raquel Issa & Saed Issa, Mayor Anthony Zeno, Council Member Jay 

Springer, Council Member Eddie Besko). 



 

 

 

Proclamation 
 

WHEREAS, Saed and Raquel Issa have been business owners of 537 Subs in 

Eastampton Township since 2013; and  

 

WHEREAS, Saed and Raquel continually serve as outstanding business owners; 

and. 

 

WHEREAS, Saed and Raquel devote time and resources to improving the quality 

partnership between the entire community by supporting numerous events and 

functions; and   

   

WHEREAS, each year Saed and Raquel remain vital partners to the residents, 

committees, and employees of Eastampton; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Township of Eastampton depends upon business owner’s like 

Saed and Raquel for continued growth and further development of a strong community. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Anthony Zeno, Mayor of the Township of Eastampton, 

County of Burlington, in the State of New Jersey, do hereby congratulate 

 

SAED AND RAQUEL ISSA 

EASTAMPTON BUSINESS OWNERS 

MAY 28, 2019 

 

and thank them for their continual contributions to various community events, and express 

appreciation and gratitude for their admirable efforts to the Township of Eastampton. 

  

IN WITNESS THEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused to be affixed the great 

seal of Eastampton Township this 28th day of May, 2019. 
 

 



 

Primary Election is Tuesday, June 4, 2019 from 6am- 8pm. Questions can be 

directed to the Municipal Clerk’s office at 609 267-5723, ext. 209. 

Vote by Mail Voters may apply for a ballot in-person in the county clerk's office 

anytime up to 3 p.m. on the day before an election. Ballots issued over-the-counter 

may be taken directly to the Board of Elections on the first floor at 50 Rancocas 

Road to be voted and turned in. 

Voters also have the option of returning their ballot by mail. Voted ballots must be 

received by the Board of Elections before polls close on the day of the election when 

delivered in person. A mailed ballot may be postmarked by Election Day and must 

be received by the Board of Elections within 48 hours to be counted. 

Burlington County Recycling Program.  Get the latest 

recycling updates on shredding events, schedule changes due to inclement weather 

and more with the free Recycle Coach smartphone application.  The application is 

available on iTunes and Google Play app stores for Burlington County residents. 

Register to Receive All Eastampton Township Announcements.  The Township will 

continue to notify residents of pertinent information through our website, Facebook 

page and email notification system.  To register for the email notification system, 

“control and click” on the link below: 

http://www.eastampton.com/content/85/87.aspx   

 Household Battery Recycling. Do Not Recycle Alkaline Batteries, such as 

AA, C, D, or 9 Volt. Put them in your household trash.  Rechargeable 

batteries come in the same sizes and are used for laptops and toys. 

Rechargeable batteries include Nickel Cadmium (Ni-Cd), Lithium Ion (Li-

Ion) and Small Sealed Lead Acid (SSLA/Pb). Recycle these at Home Depot, 

Lowes, Staples and other locations listed at www.Call2Recycle.org. *Never 
put batteries in your recycling! Batteries have caused fires at recycling 
centers!* 

 

Curfew. As the school semester ends please be advised of the Township Code 

regarding Curfews of juveniles, defined as individuals under the age of 18 years.  

 Township of Eastampton- Chapter 213-2. It shall be unlawful for any juvenile to be 
on or remain on or upon any public place within the Township between the hours of 
10:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m., unless accompanied by the juvenile's parent or guardian.

http://www.co.burlington.nj.us/297/Election-Board
http://www.eastampton.com/content/85/87.aspx
http://www.call2recycle.org/
https://ecode360.com/15321559#15321559


Tree Work. Asplundh Tree Expert, LLC has been contracted 

by PSE&G to prune trees near power lines in Eastampton in the next few weeks so 

Please be aware of the scheduled upcoming tree work.  

 

 

 
ROAD CONSTRUCTION American Asphalt will be performing work on 

Oxmead Road and Smithville Road beginning on or about the week of June 17th 

2019.  The work is projected to last until Friday, August 16, 2019. Eastampton 

Township Police officers will be in the area to assist motorists throughout the 

duration of this project. Expect delays during this time. 

 

New Jersey American Water Important Message. New Jersey American 

Water will begin routine flushing of the water distribution system in your area 

Monday, June 03 thru Saturday, June 15 from 8:00 A.M. to 10:00 P.M. to ensure 

that you continue to receive high-quality water service. Flushing also allows us to 

monitor and maintain fire hydrants. When crews are working in your area, you may 

notice reduced pressure, cloudy and or discolored water. If your water is discolored, 

run the cold water only at the lowest level of the house for about 3 to 5 minutes so 

that it clears before using. Repeat this flushing step once or twice within an hour as 

necessary until the water clears. For more information log on to our website at 

www.newjerseyamwater.com, and select Alert Notifications.  

 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.newjerseyamwater.com&c=E,1,XlgHHgbYJr82oOJ_m2jhiFzdXV0kAHtqmCWb2S1ox-UV1gV033X2iTuQMYrkwXRREunVoBift9aN31H_G5zw-89PJdQWt0X3h_EXIS4OSat0-XGb5D0,&typo=1


Smithville Road Bridge Update.  The bridge has been scheduled to re-open 

around June 15, 2019 per the Burlington County Engineer.   

 



 

 

 

 



Color Run. Saturday, June 1. Join us for the ECS 1st Annual Color Fun Run! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Business Resources Workshop. Wednesday, June 5 from 9:00 am- 11:00 am. 
 

 
 

 



Eastampton Township Co-Sponsors Fishing Tournament on 

Saturday, June 8th at Iron Works Park in Mount Holly.  The annual event, 

co-sponsored by several area municipalities, will be held from 6:30am to 12:00pm.  

Registration begins at 6:00am.   

 

 The event includes door prizes and trophies for various age groups.   

 

 Contact the Mount Holly Recreation Department at (609) 267-1742 or email 

skennedy@twp.mountholly.nj.us for additional information.  

 

 

26th Annual Earth Fair Celebration. Join the Burlington County 

Freeholders at Smithville Park at 803 Smithville Road on Sunday, June 9, 2019 

from10:00 am-4:00 pm.   

 

 FREE ADMISSION & PARKING.  

 

 Refreshments for sale. Rain or Shine. 

 

 Kid’s Entertainments- Obstacle Course, Rock Wall, Magic Shows, Kids’ 

Fun DJ, RCBC Virtual Reality RV 

 

 Music by: Denise Sullivan, Chris Westfall, SuperLemonade, Marc Berger, 

and Green Planet Band 

 

 Make your own rain barrel workshop from 10:30 am -12:00 noon. (Pre-

registration is required, please contact Mike.haberland@njaes.rutgers.edu.)  

 

 WHYY’s Mike McGrath, host of “You Bet Your Garden”, in the main tent 

at 1:00 pm.  

  

 FREE PAPER SHREDDING. 10:00 am- 4:00 pm. at Smith’s Woods on E. 

Railroad Ave. County residents ONLY/ID required. (No businesses) 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:skennedy@twp.mountholly.nj.us
mailto:Mike.haberland@njaes.rutgers.edu


Basketball Skills Clinic. Tuesday, June 11 from 6:30 pm.-8:00 pm.  

 

 

  

Save the date for Eastampton’s 1st Community Picnic on Saturday, July 13 from 

12:00 pm -5:00 pm in Buttonwood Park!  

 



 


